
  

Meeting Minutes 

MGCYO Board Members Present: Jessica Popow, Nicole Richko, Lisa Haggerty, Katie 
O'Connor, Val McKee, Amy Worley & Al Crema

MGCYO Members Present: Anthony DePaola.

Approval of previous meeting minutes ~ Val McKee

• Lisa Haggerty motioned to approve the minutes, Katie O’Connor second the 
motion, the February meeting minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report ~ Lisa Haggerty

• As of 1/31/18 we had a balance of $15,629.17.

• Lisa shared a summary of receipts and disbursements.

• There was an $11.75 charge for an ‘analysis on the Junior Trip account. Lisa 
assumes it was a bank fee, but Jessica said she will call to find out what it is for.

• Lisa spoke with our accountant and we do have to report the expenses and 
money taken in from the Junior trip to Tennessee for taxes. Nicole Richko said 
she would get it to us today.

 
Registration ~ Nicole Richko

• There will be Eat’N’Earns on both days we have registration at 115 Bourbon 
Street.

• Nicole is updating registration forms.
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Voting for Director of Rules, Director of Football and Assistant Director of Cheer

• Al Crema is running unopposed for Director of Rules. All were in favor, no one 
opposed.

• Jeff Dugger will be taking over the position of Director of Football. No one ran 
against him, all were in favor, no one was opposed.

• Amanda Keenan is running unopposed for the Assistant Director of Cheer. All 
were in favor, no one was opposed.

 
Cheer Update ~ Amy Worley

• They have decided to do IRCA for competition and Alsip’s competition for the 
2018 season. 

• Membership for IRCA will be $150 for the season. 
• The coaches have agreed on uniforms.
• IRCA now has three divisions and we will only compete against girls who cheer 

at games only as opposed to those squads who practice all year long. 
• Little Steps can only compete at Alsip.

Football Update ~ Al Crema

• Right now the house bill to ban tackle football has been pulled, we do not 
believe it will be passed anytime in the near future.  

• We discussed possibly honoring the Micelli family on our jerseys this year. Last 
year we honored Anthony Papapplas and the year prior we honored Emily 
Beazly.

• Anthony DePaola found a jersey, he is looking for other quotes, but we’ll have 
more information soon.

New Business

• Katie Hall will be fundraising coordinator and she will need help.
• We are still in need of Coltswear Coordinator.
• Nicole Richko suggested we need to do a Queen of Hearts fundraiser. Anthony 

and Jeff will talk to some neighborhood bars who would be willing to host it 
weekly. The bars can then sell them as well.

• Metro League will be voting on upping the weight limit in each division by 5 
pounds.

• Metro League may also allow only 2 players that can go stay down a division if 
they are under/lighter.

• Banquet dates were discussed, January 5th, 2019 will be our 2018 Banquet. We 
discussed the possibility of doing it early December, however those dates will 
not work with IRCA competition concluding in December.



The next Monthly board meeting will be April 4, 2018 at 6:00PM.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:20PM by Jessica Popow.


